
   STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

              SELECTMEN  

        MEETING MINUTES March 12, 2018  

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau , Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.  

John Davis spoke with the selectmen about the DES complaints that have not been responded to.  

Ben Northcup spoke with the selectmen about a driveway application for Joseph and Stephanie Baute.  

Andy Degrenier asked to have a street address assigned to his house on the Pond Rd.  

The selectmen signed the EFTPS payment . 

The selectmen signed the payroll. 

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

A DES complaint was registered for Linwood Patnode.  

The selectmen signed the MS 535. 

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes as presented.  

The selectmen forwarded the abatement application from Northern New England to Avitar.  

The selectmen discussed increasing the Highway budget  by $10,000 for 2018. The Highway Department 

had used 30% of the budget by March 1, 2018.  

Jay Croteau worked on updating the website.  

Bruce Smith spoke about the need for Planning board members. The question of site plan review for Bill 

Jarrell is up to the Planning Board to decide.  Bill Jarrell will be sent a copy of the Planning Boards 

review.  

The selectmen discussed the other options including the Houston buying group for purchasing a new 

highway truck.  

The selectmen discussed the best practices for taking a house by tax deed.  

The selectmen reviewed the cemetery trusts. The selectmen signed the letter to the Attorney General’s 

office about the cemetery trusts.  

The selectmen met with Homeland Security Friday morning March 2, 2018. Bruce Smith presented the 

email documentation testifying  of permission from Beth Peck  to keep the FEMA overpayment. The 

Town of Surry produced addition engineering expenses as proof of the overpayments use.  



The notice for the posted road ran Thursday.  

The selectmen singed the appointment  for deputy treasurer. 

Jody Mooney dropped off a letter for the tax collecter. 

The Primex claim for Roger Bievenu  will remain the same because of missing information.  

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.  

 


